
Crown Park Pool Removal Update 
The project will begin with the contractor mobilizing on Tuesday, 3/5. Initial activities will include 
erosion control, fencing, pedestrian control and protection as well as soil sampling and testing. 
The physical removal work will begin shortly after those tasks have been addressed. The project 
is expected to be completed by the first of April. 
 
Crown Park Pool Removal Schedule:  
 
https://www.cityofcamas.us/images/DOCS/PARK_REC/ONLINEPDFS/Crownparkpoolschedule.p
df 
 
“Thanks for the Memories” Pool Gathering Recap 
 
The “Thanks for the Memories” pool event, rescheduled after the February 9 snow storm, 
garnered friendlier weather and some additional historic photos to add to the digital 
collection.  The event was held yesterday from 1pm to 3pm at the Camas Community Center and 
featured photo collections, written history, “memory cards,” scanning area and refreshments.  A 
small group of guests – all of them “children of the 50s and 60’s” – brought photos, news 
clippings, life guard training cards, and patches for us to scan and save to the digital 
archives.  They also brought their memories, which Parks & Recreation staff enjoyed hearing and 
talking about.  The Columbian attended and wrote an article, with photos, for today’s 
paper. https://www.columbian.com/news/2019/feb/28/camas-washougal-residents-share-
memories-say-goodbye-to-crown-park-pool/ 
 
All of the photos and information gathered for and during this event will be digitized and given 
to both the Two Rivers Heritage Museum and the Camas Public Library.   
 


